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PASTOR’S PEN 
 

There are some passages of scripture that con-

tinue to take on more significance for me.  One 
such text for me is Luke 9:23-25.   This is one of 
those passages that I have known and repeated 

for a long time and yet its simplicity is rich with 

meaning. 

  

Then he said to them all, “If any want to become 

my followers, let them deny themselves and 
take up their cross daily and follow me. 24 For 
those who want to save their life will lose it, and 

those who lose their life for my sake will save it. 
25 What does it profit them if they gain the whole 

world, but lose or forfeit themselves? 

 

The older I become the more I see what it 
means to gain the whole world yet forfeit life.      

I used to think this was focused on the ex-
tremely wealthy or those who sacrifice all for 
success.  Now I see this is a trap into which any 

and all of us easily get caught.   It is not becom-
ing great rulers of the world, but rather master-
ing our world and making it go just as we desire 

that we often pursue.  It is the simple pursuit of 
having all our ducks in a row that Jesus warns 
against.   This pursuit demands a focus on self 

and those closest in our circles of love.   Jesus’ 

call to love and serve others will get in the way. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The other day I needed to drop off something at 

the post office.  In my desire to be efficient with 
my time, I noticed a lady getting out of her car 
and heading to the door.   If I moved fast 

enough, I judged that I could easily beat her so 
that I would be ahead of her in line.   As I suc-
cessfully maneuvered and began to enter the 

post office, the thought came, does it really mat-
ter if I wait another few minutes at the post of-
fice.   I then held the door for the slower moving 

woman. 

I did not even notice if the woman appreciated 
my tremendous sacrifice.  What I did notice was 
the anxiety that left my body and the calm that 

took its place.   In this simple five minute win-
dow of my day, I gave up the need to master my 
life and make it go just as I desired.   The life I 

was about to forfeit was returned.   I pray that I 
can continue to learn and practice this simple 

truth. 

 

We live in a world that continually encourages 
us to live for ourselves and to grab the bull by 
the horns.   We fall prey to the temptation to 

master our own lives.  May we heed Jesus’ call 
that life is not encountered when we are able to 
make things turn out a certain way.   Rather we 

are called to deny ourselves and serve others.  

How will you live into this story? 

                                                

                                                 ð Pastor Randy 



SOME SPECIAL DATES 
                                                        
BIRTHDAYS 
      (Daughter Yesenia was born to Derrick and Naa                             
Garrido on Sept. 28th.)  

Samantha Ferrier 10/3 
Glenn Wyble 10/6 
Dean Bartels 10/6 
Heidi Swartley 10/8 
Stephanie Gehman 10/14 
Freida Myers 10/17 
Abram Landis 10/21 
John Landis 10/24 
Jim Moyer 10/24 
Ron Miller 10/31 
Nancy Heacock 10/31 
 

 
ANNIVERSARIES 

Angel Mejias & Sandra Maldonado 10/3 
Garry & Cyndi Landis 10/12 

 

 
COMING EVENTS-- 
Women’s Bible Study continues to meet at the     
home of Louise Beyer at 3:00 pm on October 15 
and 29 led by Kris Anne Swartley.  They wel-

come all others who may be interested. 
 

 
KARENôS PLACE 
   Headstone CXVIII                  Oc-
tober 17 
   
   Bob Stanhope with 
   Liz Collins &Lori Lozinski        November 7 

 

ROB ARNER 

   Thinking about Sexuality as Christians 
   October 24, 9 am- noon 
 
 
CHURCH BUILDING APPRECIATION DAY 
October 17, 8:00 am-noon. 
This is a work day; many hands make light 
work of cleaning and sprucing up around our 
building. 

FROM THE PRAYER CORNER 

Did you know that every Sunday there is a per-
son praying before and during our worship ser-

vice for the pastor, the worship team and every-
one else involved in worship? The intercessory 
prayer team is a group of people that are com-

mitted to pray during our Sunday morning wor-
ship services. Taking turns each Sunday, this 
group of people is committed to Christ and they 
are actively engaged in praying for us as a con-

gregation as we meet.  

This ministry team  has been active for a few 
years and is learning to pray  with a posture of 
listening and waiting on God to see what God 

wants to do among us and then asking God to 
do that. Recently we met for a time of learning 

and praying together as a team.  

Here is a partial  list of what we sense God is 

showing to pray about for Doylestown Mennon-

ite Church in the coming months: 

1.  Pray for the neighbors around our church 
and for those who come to our church property                    

for Karen's Place, the Community Garden and 
the walking path  
2.  Be still and know that I am God  

3.  Pray for our congregation's children 
(Matthew 18:1-2)  
4.  May my love be enough! (Jeremiah 51:17-

18) 
5.  For us to learn to be honest with each other.
(For those who attended the Church Retreat at 

Spruce Lake, you will know that this was the 
theme of our weekend as we were encouraged 
to speak honestly and be open about our weak-

nesses.)  
I am thankful for this intercessory prayer team 
and invite all of us to join in prayer for DMC over 

any of these thoughts as the Spirit leads you.   

     

  Sandy Landes, Prayer Minister 



 

WORSHIP: Advent Theme 

Last month, I wrote about why we take the time 
to celebrate Advent and Lent, to prepare for 
Christmas and Easter. I mentioned that our Ad-

vent theme this year will be "waiting in expecta-

tion: through a glass darkly."  

In a culture addicted to all things quick, easy 
and instant, the whole idea of waiting is mightily 

counter-cultural. We want it our way. We want it 
now. We want it customized. We want it as soon 
as possible. Same day delivery. Order and pick-

up at our convenience. But God asks us to wait 
in hopeful expectation. God asks us to trust His 
timing and to be patient. God asks for our faith, 

our confidence in His goodness and faithful-

ness. This is uncomfortable for most of us. 

At the time of Jesus, the Jews were waiting for 
Messiah to come and deliver them from Roman 

oppression. Some were waiting in hope and 
confidence. Others were restless, impatient, 
perhaps some had even lost hope all together. 

There are still people groups all over the world 
(and here in America) waiting for deliverance, 
for safety and peace, freedom and some sense 

of security. We will connect with these stories 

during Advent, through our worship leaders. 

During Advent and the Sunday following Christ-
mas, we will hear from congregation participants 

here at DMC, about how they have been waiting 
for God to act in their lives. What is it like to 
learn to wait on God?  What is expectation and 

how do we live in expectation? What is the re-
ward of waiting? What is it like when we get 
what we want? What is it like when we don't get 
exactly what we want? What is it like to hold on 

to hope while we wait, or to lose hope in the 
waiting? Where do we find joy and peace when 
we are waiting on God? How is God with us as 

we wait? 

Our hope as the team who plans worship, is that 
this Advent theme will invite us to trust in God 
even more- our God who is with us intimately in 

Jesus, who knows our needs and is at work re-
deeming all of Creation.... including us. Amen.  

 

KrisAnne Swartley, Missional Minister 

 

  
 

 
REPORT FROM THE CARE TEAM 
 

The Care Team met for our monthly meeting to 
learn, share and pray together. We are studying 

a book, The Emotionally Healthy Church by Pe-
ter Scazzero. Our focus this month was looking 
at our own emotional health as leaders. We 

each recognize that we have areas in our own 
life where we need to grow. Scazzero writes, “It 
is not possible for a Christian to be spiritually 

mature while remaining emotionally immature.”  
We discussed some of the patterns in our cul-
ture that hinder emotional health, such as avoid-

ing conflict and  relying on wealth to solve prob-

lems. What would you add to this list? 

The next chapter in this book is entitled, “Look 
Beneath the Surface.”  The chapter starts with 

the question, “What is going on that Jesus 
Christ is trying to change?”  Taking a deep, hard 
look inside our hearts is how we learn to pay at-

tention to the Spirit and open ourselves to the 
work God is doing to help us become more 

Christ like. 

As a Care Team, we prayed for each other and 

for the personal needs in our congregation, 
looking to God for wisdom and grace. Two 
members of the Care Team will be available on 

Sunday, November 1 to pray with anyone during 
the Sunday School hour in the Upstairs Prayer 

Room. 

 

Our next Care Team meeting will be, November 

9, 2015 at 7:00 PM.     
Sandy Landes 

 
 

FROM THE COMMUNITY GARDEN 

On a bitterly cold night in February, planning began 
for the 2015 Sandy Ridge Community Garden.  At a 
meeting held in the church, gardeners and church 
representatives gathered to sign up and talk about 
what they wanted to achieve once spring arrived. 
Eight months later, most members of that group are 
still working in the garden and harvesting some cool-
weather crops, but they are also planning for the 
garden's move.  

 



The outdoor work began in the early spring, as 

volunteers weeded and planted snap and snow 
peas that had been started indoors by Dave 
Horne. Other early crops included lettuces, cab-

bage, kohlrabi, kale, broccoli, radishes, beets 
and potatoes.  Volunteers also started to tend 
their individual plots, which were larger this year 

than last year. 

 As the weather warmed up, gardeners planted 
bush and pole beans and Dave Horne brought 
more plants he had started -- tomatoes, peppers 

and eggplants, and yellow, green and winter 
squash. The gardeners also agreed to try canta-
loupe and watermelon, although they had not 

been grown recently at Sandy Ridge.  The mel-
ons did quite well and were one of the more 

popular crops this year. 

As in past years, there were battles with potato 

and bean beetles, (we all learned to squish 
them on the leaves), weeks with not enough 
rain, and excessive humidity that contributed to 

tomato plant diseases. There was also the 
never-ending effort to prevent weeds from 
crowding out the plants.  Still, as the gardening 

season was winding down, Dave Horne re-
ported that about 1,200 pounds of produce was 
donated to local food pantries and the senior 

center.    

Now, the focus is shifting to establishing the 
new garden site, and there are raised beds to 
build and land to be cleared and fences to put 

up. And once the seed catalogues arrive, there 
are lots more crops to think about growing next 

year.   --- submitted by Ellie Reader 

The community garden group met on Septem-

ber 30 and made some plans for next year.  
They are looking for more places to send dona-
tions.  The garden will be moved to a new loca-

tion and the shed demolished.  Raised beds are 
being prepared for placement in the new loca-
tion.  A water line and a new shed (5 x 12) are 

needed.  The garden is to be 100 feet long and 
80 feet wide, with 25 raised beds and 4 compost 
bins, and a 5 x 17 flower bed for church and 

garden workers, possible bouquets to the food 
pantry, as well as a flat area for vine crops.  It 
may not have a rabbit/deer fence unless any 

damage from animals appears.  Private plots 
will again be offered and those using them are 
required to do two hours per week in the com-

munity garden to maintain their right to a private 

plot.  They are also looking for more volunteers 
and would love to have more people from 

church helping in the garden.   

SEVERAL GREAT EVENTS 

COMMUNITY  DAY     September 26, 2015 

The third annual Community Day was held on Sep-
tember 19th. The weather was perfect and we en-
joyed many festivities including kid’s games, face 
painting, a clown, the Fire Company Food Truck, 
three different concerts, over 40 vendors and a bake 
sale! In addition, the church had a prayer station 
where many stopped to join in prayer as well as an 
informational tent. At the church tent, visitors could 
stuff school kits, and mark the location of their 

houses on a canvas map. It was fun to see our com-
munity involvement in that way. (For those who 
missed it, the canvas is now in the sanctuary). 
Thanks to the many, many volunteers who made this 
day a success!  



D o y l e s t o w n  M e n n o n i t e  C h u r c h                      

590 N Broad St                                                                             

Doylestown, PA 18901                                                       

P 215-345-6377                                                                       

F 215-345-9513                                                                               

doylestownmc@verizon.net 

P a s t o r : Randy Heacock 
randy.heacock@doylestownmc.org 

Office Hours: Monday - Thursday 

A d m i n i s t r a t i v e  A s s i s t a n t : Mea Fuller 
doylestownmc@verizon.net 

Office Hours: Tuesday - Friday 

N e w s l e t t e r  E d i t o r : Lois Myers 
Phone/Fax: 215-794-8327 // mysersfm@juno.com 

DEADLINE  for submitting items to the November News & Views: October 27 
 

PARTING THOUGHT:    

Live a life worthy of the calling you have received.  Be completely humble and gentle; be pa-

tient, bearing with one another in love.                      Ephesians 4:1-2      

  

CONGREGATIONAL RETREAT AT SPRUCE LAKE, Octo-
ber 2, 3 and 4 

On a rainy Friday afternoon the first arrivals were 
greeted with room keys and a snack of hot dogs and 
chips.  Randy began the first of several messages 

based on Ephesians 4:7-34, Christ’s message of 
grace. “We don’t want to show our weaknesses, but 
when we share our troubles we connect with each 

other and become a stronger body.”  Rain continued 
over night but Saturday’s occasional mist couldn’t pre-
vent climbing the mountain, hiking and riding the zip 

line.   There was plenty to do indoors with table games 
and volleyball, and of course those good meals none 
of us had to cook.  Waking to bright sunshine on Sun-

day, we shared some thoughts and impressions in the 
Sunday service such as  “Joy of fellowship” “God using the weekend to break down walls” “Chance 
to share our brokenness with our community and ask forgiveness” “God’s clock brings the sun; new 

every morning is his love” “The way God shows himself in healing and compassion” “When praying, 
tell God you love him, and love yourself too” “Appreciation for being together with both old and 

young” “Learning to know and understand each other better”   Let’s do it again! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


